Farmville Town Council 
116 North Main Street
Farmville, Virginia 23901


[bookmark: _GoBack]October 5, 2018


Dear Farmville Town Council,

Subject: Desperately need a new animal shelter in our town

I am a current senior at Longwood University and in the four years I have lived in this town, I, personally, have seen around 15-20 stray dogs wondering the streets of Farmville. These animals need to a place to go where they will be loved and given the treatment and attention they need.  

This has been an issue that I have noticed for four years now. Some of these dogs and cats walk through my yard on a weekly basis. I know that there is a state governed area where the animals can go, but I know that this is a kill shelter. These animals can stay in this location, which is located past Fishin’ Pig, but they will not be given the attention and love they need. This animal control building is not a safe and loving area for these animals. The dogs are put there and if they are not adopted within a certain amount of time they are killed. I also know that there is an SPCA located 40 minutes outside of Farmville, but this shelter is full most of the time and does not take certain types of dogs and cats. They need to meet a certain criteria. Also, at the animal control building, students are not aloud to volunteer to help with the animals. Since it is a state run program, the state does not want to be responsible if anyone is hurt. 

My plan is to create a new shelter, here in the town of Farmville. It would be located in the grass area near the dog park. I chose this location because individuals who have dogs can see the new shelter and would be more willing to volunteer. We would also allow for anyone in the community to volunteer in this shelter. I would create the most comforting and loving environment for these animals. And I would personally work with any animals who may be mean or aggressive towards people. I want to create a happy place for these stray animals to live until they get adopted. 

I know that I am asking a lot of our town to create this new shelter. But I think the community can rise to the challenge of creating and volunteering at this new shelter. I know that many students on campus are always looking for places to volunteer and I know that a lot of people love animals so I think our community would be willing to help. I think that we will benefit from a new animal shelter for all the stray animals in Farmville.

I would love to have permission to start the blue prints for my new building by the January 2019. I would not start construction right away because I would need to raise funds to help pay for the building here in Farmville. Once we have the funds, we will create the shelter and our first action would be adopting/taking all the animals from the animal control kill shelter already located in Farmville. We would then continue to grow as a shelter and help make our animals feel loved. 

Thank you for your time and I hope you consider my request.

Yours sincerely,

Kourtney Landis

Kourtney Landis
Farmville Community Member
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